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To,

Shri Sheetla Prasad,

Director (HR), BSNL,

Bharat Sanchar Bhawan,
Janpath, New Delhi - 110 001

Sir,

Sub: - Requesting to release the JAO RR after necessary amendments and also to conduct JAO LICE immediately
- reg.

Ref: - (i) BSNLEU letter no.BSNLEU/527(JAO) dated 24.06.2016.
(ii) BSNLEU letter no.BSNLEU/527(JAO) dated 13.06.2018.

Kindly refer to the letters cited under reference, vide which we have already drawn your kind attention to the
subject.

In the 34™ meeting of the National Council, held on 10" March, 2016, the Staff Side strongly demanded the
removal of the stringent conditions of the JAO Recruitment Rules 2001, viz., 5 years of service in the 9020-17430
pay scale the upper age limit of 53 years and also the cut off date for reckoning the 5 years residency period as of
1st January of the vacancy year. Following the discussions in the National Council, we have demanded, vide letter
cited under reference (i) and (ii) for the amendments to the JAO Recruitment Rules 2001 and to conduct the JAO
LICE.

We were informed by the Management that the draft JAO RR with our proposals for amendments are sent for the
approval of the appropriate authority. However, even after an agonising delay, the JAO RR is yet to be amended.

Further, we wish to bring your kind notice that the last JAO 40% LICE was held on 17.07.2016. Thereafter, no exam
was conducted, on the plea that the RR is under approval and the LICE would be held after the amendments are
incorporated in the JAO RR.

The issue was discussed with the Director (HR), Sr.GM(EF) on many occasions but no solution to the problem has
come. There is a severe resentment among the aspiring candidates, due to the inordinate delay in holding the JAO
LICE.

In view of the foregoing, we request you to kindly look into the matter and to cause to issue necessary instructions
to release the amended JAO RR without further loss of time and also to conduct JAO LICE at the earliest.

Thanking you,

Yours sincerely,
[P. Abhimanyu]
General Secretary

Copy to: Ms. Smita Choudhary, GM(EF & FP), BSNL CO., Bharat Sanchar Bhawan, Janpath, New Delhi — 110 001



